
July 2023 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 
 

Officers present were: 

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen,  Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli,  

Brian Geary 

 

Guests applying for membership: 

1st Ernst Ekstrand  

 

2nd Dale Price 

 

3rd Michael Beam, Matthew King, Brian Norris, Alex Komoroski 

 

Voted in as a full members - Michael Beam, Matthew King, Brian Norris, Alex Komoroski 

 

# Of Members Present –  
 

 

Secretary’s Report 

The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website. 
 

Treasurer’s Report  

Report was given and approved. 

Opening Balance  $ 20,260.60    

Expenses  $   4,522.87   
Transfer to savings account, tree service, lawn service, termite service, 

targets 

Deposits  $      584.66   Dues 

Closing Balance  $ 16,322.39    

Petty Cash  $      103.00    

Junior League/Savings  $   1,352.22    

 

Vice President report – Work party to spread straw upcoming, either on Aug 12th or 29th.  Trailers needed. 
 

 

Executive Officer report – $43.00 in target and drink money collected. 
 

 

League Secretary report – Rimfire summer league started, see Web Page.  
 

 

Technical Officers report – No Report 

 

Chief Security & Safety Officer report – 2 prospective members had safety orientation on 6/19 
 

 

Special Events Coordinator – Family picnic is on September 30th from 12 to 3pm 

 

Membership Committee report – Membership currently stands at 207 full members. 
 

 

Old Business: 

Jeff reminded those in attendance of Issue #1 and encouraged a “yes” vote to preserve the integrity of 

the Ohio Constitution. As it pertains to firearms, the Ohio Constitution says the following 

(Effective:1851) The people have the right to bear arms for their defense and security; but standing armies, in 

time of peace, are dangerous to liberty, and shall not be kept up; and the military shall be in strict subordination 
to the civil power 
 

New Business: 

Early voting begins July 11, the special election for Issue #1 is August 8. 



● A scholarship committee has been formed and will present a proposal which will include an essay 

regarding the 2nd Amendment. Scholarship will be for college or a trade/tech program at Lancaster High 

School initially 
 

 

Member Recognition: Kent DeLong rebuilt and painted the plate targets in the 100yd bunker 

 

Rule Update:  50yard rimfire bunker is for Rimfire cartridges only (no magnums) 

 
 

50/50 Raffle:   

Amount =                      Winner= 

 

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 
Officers for 2023 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625 

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli  412-737-7113 

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518 

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889 

  

NRA #C5851 

DCM #24176 
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